VILLAGE MILLS EMERGENCY SERVICES DISTRICT#8

April 16, 2024
The Village Mills Emergency Services District#8 met April 16, 2024 in the Wildwood Volunteer Fire Department Station. The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM by Comm. Liles.  Present were Comm. McDonald,  Comm. Wornick, Comm. Miller and WVFD Member Barnhill.
There were no Public comments.

There is a quorum
The minutes of the March 19 2024 meeting were approved with one change. The motion  to approve was made by Comm. Wornick and seconded by Comm. Liles. The vote to accept was unanimous.

WVFD     New radios are in and WVFD is waiting on the technician to install them. The WVFD was not given notice that the lake was rising and it was necessary to move the brush truck over to the west side instead of an engine after the public was notified. 

BUILDING   No report due to Chief Odom absence.
Treasurer's report   new laptop purchased for Treasurer.

1) Continue discussion about Tax increase election   No discussion.

2) Discussed  Titles for engines and WVFD station transfer to VMESD$#8. Discussed current insurance coverage for building.

3) WVFD contract   No discussion 

  The March meeting was set for Tuesday, May 21, 2024

  A motion to adjourn was made by Comm. McDonald and seconded by Comm. Liles. The vote to adjourn was  

  unanimous.

